[bookmark: _GoBack]We look forward to your upcoming hunting trip and want to ensure that we have provided all of the necessary details.  These are important "Day Of The Bay Duck Hunt" details that will help ensure your trip is fully planned out.  Should you have any questions please feel free to contact Capt. Will at (361)235-0100 
On the afternoon of the hunt at 2 PM (1400 HRS) you will meet your guide, Brandon, at Froggies Bait Camp in Port O'Connor.
2649 Stella Street
Port O'Connor, Texas 77982

Upon arrival, you may pull up to Froggies to unload your guns, gear, and any other items you are bringing on your trip.  Everyone will want to put their waders, additional clothing, and rain jacket on at this time too.  After unloading your items, you will then need to park your vehicle behind Sisters Gift Shop in the public parking lot.  This is where all the boat trailers will be parked too.

Brandon will meet everyone behind Froggies Bait Camp at their fish cleaning tables.  He will collect everyone's Release of Liability forms, provide a transportation safety speech, and assist everyone with loading on to the boat.
You will need to be wearing your waders and rain jacket when the boat leaves the dock. 
Before the hunt starts a "safety speech" will be given and expected to be followed throughout the hunt.  Your guide will do all the calling and retrieval of birds during the hunt.  At the conclusion of the hunt your guide will pick up the spread and a boat ride back to the dock will be provided. 
Here is a list of gear you will need to have in your possession during the hunt.  THIS IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY.
Waders.
Rain Jacket.
Proper hunting license with proper state and federal stamps. 
Hunter education card if required. 
Shotgun with plug to hold no more than 3 shells.
Proper non toxic ammunition.
Proper camouflage clothing (no blaze orange and no blue jeans).
Face mask or face paint.
Head lamp. 

Bird cleaning is not provided or offered by Avian Skies, LLC or your guide.  This is the responsibility of the hunter.  You will need to bring a large ice chest, with ice, to transport your kill after the hunt.  This is to eliminate spoilage until you reach your final destination.    Froggies does not allow bird cleaning on their property as it creates an unsightly mess and attracts unwanted varmints.  Please note that if you are cleaning your birds, and you are not at your final destination, you must leave a fully feathered wing or head attached.  This is in accordance to both State and Federal law.

Everyone must also fill out a Release of Liability form.  It is mandatory for every person, regardless of age, to have one printed and filled out.  If the hunter is a minor their legal guardian will need to fill out the form and sign for the minor.  These will be collected before the boat leaves the dock/leaves for the hunt.

Gratuity is greatly appreciated by your guide and is not included in the cost of the trip.  A standard gratuity amount is 20% of the total cost of the trip.

Lastly, we have a very strict NO ALCOHOL policy.  Alcohol and alcohol consumption is not allowed at any time during the hunt.

If you have any questions about your trip please feel free to contact us at (361)235-0100.

Thank you,
Capt Will Granberry, Owner
